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RAAC  

Since September the school has dealt with the issue of RAAC which has led to school 
closure in September and also disrupted learning spaces which are ongoing. There are three 
areas of the school affected: 

1. The Art, Design and technology block (ADT) 
2. The school Library 
3. The 4th floor of the main teaching block where the Science faculty is housed 

 
ADT labs   
The roofs of the 2 workshops are made up entirely of RAAC. Whilst temporary propping 
remains in place, they are and will remain out of use. Whilst it appears that from the DFE 
and the LDBS, these will be written off and a rebuild will be planned, we still await detail 
about funding and timescales for this work. 
  
Library     
This continues to remain out of use. There is propping in place which spans the entirety of 
the space. We await a timescale for temporary remedial work to be done to free this up and 
allow use of it again. A longer term strategy is yet to be finalised.  
 
4th Floor  
Currently the 4th floor is propped entirely and out of use. We do have use of floors one, two 
and three. Again, we await clarity on the long term solution. We now have a suite of 
temporary classroom in place which will house the Science faculty. These should be in use 
after February half term.  

 


